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program
Global   /  Brandon Radaker

Another You  /  Patrick Arthur

All for One  /  Brandon Boone

Enoob  /  Michael Opitz

Heroes Highway  /  Patrick Arthur

Mr. Smith  /  Michael Opitz

Upside Down  /  Jonathan Pace



the musicians
Brandon Radaker, alto saxophone

Michael Opitz, tenor saxophone

Patrick Arthur, guitar

Brandon Boone, bass

Jonathan Pace, drums

about jazz combo I
Over the past four years, the lineup in Jazz Combo I has stayed consistent 
allowing the group to develop its own unique sound. It is rare for students 
in an academic environment to have this opportunity to study and grow 
together as a cohesive group. During their time at KSU, Jazz Combo I 
has been the featured performer at countless events including three KSU 
Jazz Nights at Churchill Grounds, and students from the group have been 
featured at the Georgia Music Awards, and accompanied Trey Wright for 
concerts in Montepulciano, Italy, in the Summer of 2015.

In the past the group has focused each performance on a specific composer 
including Wayne Shorter, Bill Evans and Brian Blade. Tonight the group 
will present a concert of original works that they have been composing this 
semester.



about the school of music

`/musicKSU     t@musicKSU     y/musicKSU         @musicKSU

musicKSU.com
Visit the Live Streaming page on musicKSU.com to watch live broadcasts of many
of our concerts and to view the full schedule of upcoming live streamed events.

Please consider a gift to the Kennesaw State University School of Music.
 http://community.kennesaw.edu/GiveToMusic

connect with us

Welcome to the Bailey Performance Center. We are 
thrilled that you are here!
The School of Music at Kennesaw State University 
is an exciting place to live, work and learn. Housed 
in the College of the Arts, the School is infused with 
masterfully skilled and dedicated performing teachers 
who care deeply about their profession, our programs, 
our community, and every student involved in music 
and the arts. This Performance Center is the jewel in 
our crown! We are so excited about the musical and 

artistic events that happen here, and we are excited that you are here with 
us to enjoy them! The School of Music is busy preparing our students to be 
productive artists. We want them to be accomplished and creative leaders of 
the arts world of tomorrow, professionals who are diversely trained and well-
practiced. Diverse in their backgrounds, our students hail from many of the 
leading musical arts and honors organizations from across the southeast, and 
as a School of Music, we are dedicated to the purpose of furthering the arts 
and cultural offerings to our region and beyond.
Please take a look through our program book and notice those who advertise 
with us. They support us financially and help make this performance possible.  
I know that they will appreciate your patronage and support! Also, please note 
our “Name a Seat Campaign” listed within this program book. In preparation 
of our tenth anniversary, we have established a goal of naming 100 seats. 
Perhaps there is someone you would like to see honored in this way!
I look forward to a long and rewarding relationship with you. With your 
continued support of music and the arts, there is nothing that we cannot 
accomplish together!  

Stephen W. Plate, DMA
Director, KSU School of Music


